Rotary Club of St. Albans, At.



Vol. I, No. 1

WEEKLY BULLETIN

November 6, 1924

Hello Folks:

This is my birthday, and as you will see I am not very old, nor very big, nor very wise, but watch me, I am going to grow old, and big, and very wise and my growth is going to be guided and watched over by many fathers but mothers have I none.

At present the official fathers of our group are:

President: Leo Willson

Vice-President: S. M. Driscoll Secretary: John B. Willson Treasurer: Al Deringer

Sergeant-At-Arms: B. H. Hermann

The Directors are: Leo F. Willson, S. M. Driscoll, Alan Davidson, P. E. Sullivan, Edw. Walker,

E. J. St. Clair, Al Deringer.

We meet at the Tavern at 12:15 P. M. on the first three Thursdays in the month, the fourth Thursday the meeting is at 6:30 P. M. at the same place.

It is now time to pay your semi-annual dues. Do not forget it!

Serg. is at present in New York City, picking up much valuable information for us all.

Dr. Libby is certainly a pleasing speaker and if his ideals can be realized this world will certainly be better off.

The following resolution was adopted unanimously last meeting:

"Whereas, The St. Albans Rotary Club has learned with profound sorrow of the death of Mrs. John B. Willson; therefore, be it

"Resolved, That the St. Albans Rotary Club extend its heartfelt sympathy to Rotarian John B. Willson in his bereavement; and be it further

"Resolved, That this resolution be spread on the record of the Club and a copy of the same be sent to our afflicted brother." Another catastrophe occured on November 4th, the destruction by fire of Ex-Gov. E. C. Smith's residence. This is truly a great blow to the Governor's family and St. Albans. As Rotarians, we sympathize deeply with the Governor and his tamily.

It might not be out of place for Rotarians to get behind a move to try and induce people of the city to augment our fire apparatus with at least one piece of decent machinery, namely, that of a pump, so that people living east of Lincoin Ave. can feel reasonably sure of fire protection.

Do not forget that your attendance is necessary for a successful meeting and it also keeps our records up.

How about a vocal quartet or more singers getting together for a little special surprise. Herb's voice is weakening and he needs help.

This is a good time to start thinking about winter sports. Let's do something.

Dr. O. E. McSweeney of Burlington will be present at our next meeting and tell us about his travels in Europe.

Rotarian Cushing is watching with great pleasure and pardonable pride the growth of a great toot ball team at Dartmouth. It is an exceptional team,—it has among the players an unusual number of excellent students, all exceptionally clean players and men who compel admiration for their skill. WAH WHO WAH.

All news for the Weekly Bulletin will be gratefully received by the committee.